
Minutes 

Athletic and Fitness Committee meeting--July 14, 2015 

 

Present: Jay Davis, Gary and Jean Kiser, Mike Galbreath, Jeanice Monastesse, Tim Lewis, Dan Bergan, 

Don Beaver, Russ LaFayette, Greg Paydock, Marie Morrell 

 

President Jay Davis called the meeting to order promptly at 1:30 and opened with an update on the 

Long Range Planning Committee. He reported that a phase one document soon will be ready to present 

to the Board of Governors with recommendations from the LRP at planned needs for the community, 

especially in regard to potential build-outs of facilities and land availability and usage. 

 

General Manager Greg Paydock followed with his report, noting that golf membership has increased to 

388--short of the ideal 400 members but still a positive growth. The 4th of July event was a huge success 

in terms of attendance, the grill continues to flourish at both lunch and dinner times, and plans are 

underway for an August 15 "pub crawl" with assorted bars and food vendors scattered on the property. 

A new bag drop cover is now in place, plans are being made for a New Year's Eve member event, and 

carpeting is being replaced as needed in the club workout areas. 

 

Jay Davis, in his Board of Governors' report, noted that special events--such as weddings and private 

parties--held at the Club continue to generate excellent profits. He reported that the upcoming Senior 

Olympics Pickleball tournament hosted at the Club already has over 120 participants signed up for 

the August 14-16 event. A July 29 new resident orientation has been scheduled. 

 

Athletic Center manager, Marie Morrell, reported that participation and interest in junior programs for 

table tennis, tennis, and pickleball simply has not developed--a disappointment. However, all other 

programs, and the addition of the new workout machines, have been enthusiastically received. The new 

rowing machine, scifit machine, and spin bike are all being used continually. Class participation is up, as 

is participation in hiking and the evening educational programs. An August 4 first aid course is scheduled 

next. 

 

A brief discussion was held as to how to better manage and control "pool party" activity with 

youngsters. Jeanice Monastesse, pool committee chair, noted that Marie has been most helpful in 

implementing some of her committee suggestions.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 with the next Athletic Club meeting scheduled for September 8, 1:30 at the 

Clubhouse.  
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